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with the medmm and Jong-term re­
quirements of agriculture, assistance 
to cooperative farming experiments 
and provision of facilities for co­
operative training and education.

Em plo yees  of the C iv il  A viation  
D epartm ent

'“1110. Shri B. D. Shastri: Will the 
Minister of Communications be pleas­
ed to state :

(a) whether it is a fact that the 
employees of the Civil Aviation 
Department have represented to 
Government against the increase of 
their working hours without the 
benefit of over-time allowance; and

(b) if so, the decision taken by 
Government in the matter?

The Deputy Minister of Communi­
cations (Shri Raj Bahadur): (a) Re­
presentations had been received from 
the Civil Aviation employees demand­
ing that the Communication Assis­
tants, Radio Technicians and Radio 
Operators engaged in actual opera­
tional duties should be granted over­
time allowance for performing ^iies  
in excess of their normal weekly duty 
of 42 hours whereas over-time al­
lowance as sanctioned was admissible 
only for duty performed in excess of 
45 hours in a week.

(b) Government have accepted the 
demand and orders have been issued
accordingly.

»
P assenger A m en ities

1̂111. Ch. Raghubir Singh: Will the 
Minister of Railways be pleased to 
state :

(a) whether it is a fact that the 
bona fide First and Second class pas­
sengers feel a great inconvenience at 
Bombay (V.T.) because of the waiting 
rooms being closed after 10 pm.; and

(b) if so, the reasons for issuing 
such standing rules?

The Parliamentary Secretary to the 
Minister of Railways and Transport 
<Shri Shahnawaz Khan): (a) and
(b). The waiting rooms are closed 
between 0-30 hrs. and 4-00 hrs. to

give the staff an opportunity to pro­
perly clean the waiting rooms. But 
the matter is being reviewed to see 
if any modification of present prac* 
tice is called for.

F ila r ia sis

>̂ 1112. Shri S. K. Razmi: Will the
Minister of Health be pleased to state:

(a) the progress, if any, made so 
far in controlling filariasis under the 
National Filaria Control Scheme; and

(b) the total expenditure incurred 
during the year 1954 on the scheme?

The Minister of Health (Rajkumari 
Amrit Kaur): (a) Actual operations 
for controlling filariasis under the 
Scheme are expected to start shortly.

(b) Nil.

P aym en t  of W ages A ct

♦1113. Shri R. N. Singh: Will the
Minister of Labour be pleased to 
state whether any proposal to bring 
lorry workers also (like bus workers) 
under the Payment of Wages Act, is 
under the consideration of Govern­
ment?

The Minister of Labour (Shri 
Khandubhai Desai): The Payment of 

‘ Wages Act, 1936, is proposed to be 
amended to enable its application to 
the persons employed in public motor 
transport services for carrying goods 
or passengers.
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